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Reading Railroad Heritage     

Museum Planning Session  

Scheduled 

 
 An important planning session will be held on 

Saturday, March 26 from 8:30 AM to noon at Trinity  

Bible Church, Blandon.  Attendance by committee chairs 

or a representative of your committee is important.  All 

RCT&HS members interested in participating are       

welcome.  The meeting will help to prioritize the many 

needs and directions of the Reading Railroad   Heritage 

Museum in order to maximize our efforts and resources.  

Editor’s Notes 
If you have a camera and attend an RCT&HS event 

or are able to document news items related to the 

Reading Railroad, I am looking for you.  Please feel 

free to send photos along with a small description of 

the event or interesting news item.  Photos not used in 

the Crusader may be used on our web site.  Thank 

you.    

 Jeff Smith 

 rcths.jsmith@dejazzd.com   

 717-665-9311 

RCT&HS Corporate Members  
 
Russell & Julia Angstadt; Bethlehem Car Works, John 

Greene, CEO, Telford, PA (215) 721-3006; Centralia 

Coal Sales Co. ,Wilkes-Barre, PA (570) 822-4135;      

Municipal & Financial Services Group, Annapolis, MD 

(410) 226-910; G&K Hobbies, Bill Krug CEO, Reading, 

PA (610) 374-8598; Health Insurance Solutions, Inc., 

Tom and Nanette Poserina, Health Brokers (215)        

721-2220; “It’s All the Rage” Hair Designs, In memory 

of Charles W. Moyer, Jr., 1213 Penn Ave., Wyomissing, 

PA (610) 375-0816; Jonathan L. Shalter III,                

Conservationist-Naturalist-Historian, Temple, PA;       

Lancaster Chapter, NRHS, Christiana, PA (610)         

593-4968; Outer Station Project, Benjamin Bernhart, 

historian, author, publisher; PENNVIA Private Railcars, 

Inc., Passenger Dome car    charters in the US and Canada, 

West Lawn, PA (610) 678-3604; R. Harris Russo, MD,         

Neurological Surgery, Kalamazoo, MI (269) 343-3939; 

Rabenold, Koestel, and Scheidt,  Attorneys at Law, 

Wyomissing, PA (610) 374-2103; Reading and Northern 

Railroad, Co., Andy Muller Jr., CEO, Port Clinton, PA 

(610) 562-2100; Rich Yoder Models, Richard Yoder,      

O-Scale Brass Importer, Wyomissing, PA (610) 678-2834; 

Security First Inc., Security, access control, surveillance 

systems, 107 W. Lancaster Ave., Shillington PA          

(610) 777-8890; SMS Rail Lines, Bridgeport, NJ; Town 

& Country Newspaper, Pennsburg PA, (215) 679-5060 

 

2011 Ballots Due 

 
 Ballots for the RCT&HS Board of Directors must 

be  received by March 31st.  Please be sure to send in 

your ballot in time as directed on the ballot sheet. 

New Sign at the Reading  

Railroad Heritage Museum 

 

 
 The Schuylkill river Heritage Association has    

installed a trial-head sign officially marking the Reading 

Railroad Heritage Museum as a interest point along the 

Schuylkill River Trail system.  The photo was taken by 

Dale Woodland.  
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FEBRUARY 22th GENERAL MEETING 
 President Duane Engle called the meeting to order at 

7:39 p.m. there were 4 officers and 29 members in attendance.  

A motion to accept the January 2011 minutes as printed was 

made by Larry Mundell and seconded by Pete Urbaitis.  The 

motion passed. 

 
EXECUTIVE BOARD  
Duane Engle 610-929-5661 rcths.dengle@juno.com 
 The February meeting of the BOD was held at 7PM 

on February 8th at the Adams residence in Mohnton, PA.   

Topics of discussion and motions carried are as follows: 

 

 Financial – sales report, new exhibit costs, and museum 

needs.  A motion was passed approving $6000 for the 

creation of the P&R/Civil War exhibit. 

 Eastern Berks Gateway Railroad Passenger            

Operations - a motion was passed to continue            

discussions with the EBGRR to develop a business plan 

for passenger operations on the Colebrookdale Branch. 

 Miscellaneous – various topics 

 

               The next general meeting of the Executive Board will 

be held at 7PM at the Adams residence in Mohnton, PA on 

Tuesday, March 15th. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT  
Jim Adams 610-777-3764 adamsjimca@comcast.net 

 A motion to refer the Treasurer’s Report to the      

Finance Committee for audit and vote was made by Dale 

Woodland, seconded by Jay Zimmerman.  The motion Passed. 

 
BUDGET & FINANCE / FUND RAISING COMMITTEE   

John Brown 717-426-2238 JWBROWN929@AOL.COM 

 The audit of the 4th Quarter 2010 financial records 

was completed by Tom Brown. All Society records are in    

order, accurate and complete. The records for the entire year 

2010 have been submitted to our accounting firm for review 

and tax preparation. During 2010 approximately 220 Society 

members donated almost $39,000 to the Society. An additional 

$9,000 was donated via coal bucket donations, matching funds 

from employers, donations at modular RR displays, donations 

from museum visitors and a few other sources. Thank you to 

all our financial supporters. 

MUSEUM OPERATIONS  

Dale Woodland 215-723-5848 dwwrdg@verizon.net 
 The Knox Box has been installed (thank you Duane). 

Docents have been mailed copies of the Display Tour     

Evaluation Form and have been asked to do a self evaluation 

before being evaluated. The Ops Committee has established a 

protocol that future exhibit costs need to be approved by the 

committee before the exhibit is created. The committee has 
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prioritized the needs of our museum for submission to the 

Board of Directors: Creation of passenger train exhibit ($300), 

LEMTU rehab, creation of typical prototype freight train in 

display yard, computer and Past Perfect software program. 

Storage cars are coming off the R&N so it may be possible to 

have a Bee Line Festival in late summer. A track laying   

demonstration was suggested as an activity.  There will be a 

Girl Scout Tour Wednesday March 23rd at 6:30PM. John 

Brown will represent the Ops Committee at the RCT&HS 

planning session March 26th. We voted to take out              

advertisements in the Hamburg HS Camelot Program booklet 

$40 and Little League booklet $45. We have joined the Blue 

Star Museum Program which entitles active military          

personnel free admission to participating museums between 

Memorial Day and Labor Day 2011. We will be listed in their 

literature. We will offer space in the gift shop for the sale of 

duplicate artifacts and RCT&HS member’s donations of 

books, magazines, models etc. Also, docents may have a table 

in the gift shop the day of our annual train meet so they can 

volunteer a sell at the same time. Lori Mengel has volunteered 

to help with local advertising for the museum (newspapers 

and merchants). We need to target our audience more in     

regards to our overall advertising. Next Meeting date   

Wednesday March 16, 2011 at 7PM 

  
CURATORS REPORT 

Paul Troutman  610-926-4919 ptrout@epix.net 
 We have secured a donation of 13 show cases and 

three display stands which are stored currently at the business 

across the street from the museum. We are also getting a 

quantity of document stands, five more cases, some portable 

room dividers, and a book case.  This assortment of cases will 

enable us to select the best style case for each exhibit.  Since 

new cases cost about $2000 each, this represents a substantial 

donation to our museum.  I will send thank you letters to all 

donors.  Special thanks to John Stoudt for making trips to 

evaluate cases.   

 The next exhibit, Railroad Safety on and around the 

Rails, will run between November 2011 and August 2012.  In 

the future all loans to other museums (currently the RRMPA) 

will be managed and signed by the curator in concert with the 

Museum Operations Committee.  This is consistent with   

standard museum practice.   

 Steve Gilbert is developing a new exhibit for the 

large 1-inch scale passenger car models along the North wall. 

Steve has some great ideas and is building the cases for the 

cars and engine.  The rest of the work will be done by our 

outstanding volunteers.  This is a major project which we can 

prebuild and install with very little disruption of the museum.  

In this same North area the Modular Group plans to rebuild 

the layout with many improvements.  Keep watching this 

area.   

 Donations acknowledged are: David Bolton,       

Conductor’s uniform; John Nettelton, Stoutsburg Station sign; 

Janet Roth, Rdg. Co. letter; William Bubek, many tools, stove 

poker, brass items, brass sight glass lamp; John Didyoung, 

conductor’s seat; Patrick Stran, can and lamp; Larry Mundell, 

crossbuck, lanterns, controller; Donald Davis, Berks Co. RR 

voucher; Fred Wertz, Bridge Stanchions; Richard Frey, 

MANY neat items too numerous to mention; Mr. Calveressi, 

the 1” scale baggage car.  
 

MUSEUM BUILDING  COMMITTEE 

John Corbit 610-781-1939  
 No report. 
 
LONG RANGE PLANNING TASK FORCE  
Carol Adams 610-777-3764  adamsjimca@comcast.net 
 An important planning session will be held on     

Saturday, March 26 from 8:30 AM to noon at Trinity Bible 

Church, Blandon.  Attendance by committee chairs or a       

representative of your committee is important.  All RCT&HS 

members interested in participating are welcome.  The      

meeting will help to prioritize the many needs and directions 

of the Reading Railroad Heritage Museum in order to      

maximize our efforts and resources.  

 Planning sessions for Schuylkill River Heritage 

Towns and Tours have begun.  The plan will result in new 

tourism efforts for the borough of Hamburg.  The RRHM will 

be designated as a partner in the project. 

 Discussions continue with the Eastern Berks      

Gateway Railroad, operators of the “Colebrookdale spur”.  

Future periodic cooperative passenger excursions on the line 

could result. 

 Met Ed has installed its new power poles near      

Museum property and begun installation of the wires. 
 
TRACK & GROUNDS 
Duane Engle 610-929-5661 rcths.dengle@juno.com 

 This past month, just like the previous, we worked on 

clearing snow numerous times again. I want to thank John 

Stoudt, John Corbit, Bill Bubeck and Rebecca Engle for    

helping me with snow removal this month. If anyone can help 

with snow removal over the winter please let me know. Hope 

to work on some more grounds work in the near future. 

 

Paul Troutman reported that he has had contact with UGI 

and they will be getting back to us on possible rail donation.  

 
MODULAR   
Jonathan Barket  570-366-1533 jono1920@aol.com  

 We had a fantastic time at Timonium Md.  We ended 

up being 96’ long and had the layout up and running in 3 

hours.  We were known as the layout with the operating signal 

system.  Everyone complemented us on what a fabulous job 

we have done.  I hope everyone who has contributed to the 

modules and who helps out can take that compliment and feel 

really good about themselves and about our display.  Again, I 

would like to thank everyone who helped out at this show. 

 We are currently working on Dana.  We have 

stripped all the scenery off of these modules.  They are      

basically blank and are ready for new scenery.  We also will 

be fixing some track work in this area to get ready for new 

rolling stock.  The Dana buildings are also getting rehabbed.  

We plan on having this entire section finished and ready for 

our Pottsville Show.  After this we plan on having a few work 

sessions to begin construction on several new scenes.   

 Belt is also getting work done to it.  Duane has taken 

those sections and is replacing the defective switches and   

mailto:jono1920@aol.com


getting it ready for computer control.  Scenery upgrades will 

also be taking place. 

 We have also received a letter about a donation that 

is going to be given to us.  His name is Richard and he is   

donating several buildings and rolling stock including a     

detailed model of the station at Schuylkill Haven.  With this 

donation, we have planned a scene for the modular layout to 

include the station and freight house.  This should be a very 

nice scene once completed. 

 As always, work sessions are usually held each 

weekend in Hamburg.  If anyone is not on the email list and 

they would like to be please let me know. 
 
PASSENGER OPERATIONS 
 Mike Stehman will work with our RDC’s for the 

proposed Eastern Berks County Gateway Railroad tourist 

train operations. 

 
MOTIVE POWER AND ROLLING EQUIPMENT   

John Stoudt R.E. 610-775-1197 /Tim Weidner M.P. 610-780-0497  
 No report. 

 

Wood Car: Still looking for ideas and help in stabilizing the 

roofs of the wood passenger cars that were brought to Ham-

burg last year.  Please contact Rick Bates. 

 
ACQUISITIONS  

Steve Schwartz 610-434-1289 schwartzsj@juno.com 
 No report. 
 
ARCHIVES / PUBLICATIONS / CALENDAR  
Rick Bates 610-647-9359  rbates@voicenet.com  

 Archives 

 Thanks to the following for donations: ten photo  

albums of Reading RR-related locations and activities from 

Mike Piersa; a 1954 issue of the Railway Official Guide from 

Robert Bernstel; and a set of Reading Division dispatcher 

sheets for July 1963 from Paul Kutta.  Also, thanks very much 

to the following for recent help in sorting our archives:      

Andrew Dietz, Randy Mengel, Mike Smith, Bill Stafford and 

Rick Bates.  With spring approaching, archives work sessions 

will be held only on certain Saturdays when the weather is 

unsuitable for outdoor projects.  Contact me ahead of time 

before journeying to Hamburg to help on archives sorting. 

 

 Publications 

 The next Bee Line will be a double issue for year 

2009, hoping it goes to the printer in March.  Working on  

additional articles for the next Bee Lines. 

 

 Calendar 

 We have decided the Year 2012 calendar theme will 

be “Steam and Diesel on the Reading Railroad,” and we invite 

members to submit photos for consideration.  What we are 

looking for are photos that have some aspect of the usage of 

both steam and diesel in the same picture (not necessarily in 

locomotives) or photos showing the transition from steam to 

diesel locomotive power.  For example, a picture of a diesel 

locomotive hauling steam-heated coaches would qualify for 

the calendar.  Put your thinking caps on and let’s see what 
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other ways we can find where both steam and diesel power 

were used.  Photos should be sharp, properly exposed 8x10 

color or black & white prints, or original color slides.  We 

could also work from extra-sharp 5x7 black and white prints 

(look at them under a magnifier to see if they are REALLY 

sharp), but please do NOT send 5x7 or smaller color prints, 

duplicate color slides, or digital pictures printed at home on a 

laser or inkjet printer.  These formats do not reproduce well 

when published at full-page size as in our calendar.  High 

quality digital scans may be acceptable, but please contact us 

for more details if you want to submit in this format.  Please 

have your photo submissions to us by March 31.  If you 

haven’t gotten one already, please contact the Sales       

Committee to purchase a copy of our 2011 calendar featuring 

the photography of George W. Gerhart II, who grew up in 

Robesonia and took many excellent pictures in the very early 

1950s of the Reading’s steam and diesel locomotives, trains, 

and structures. 

 
MAILING  

Ken Riegel 610-777-4555 RCTHS214@comcast.net 

 The mailing committee met on February 10th.  

 

MEMBERSHIP  

Melanie Zimmerman 717-445-6301 rcths.membership@juno.com 
 As of February 22 we have 17 new members and 

679 renewals for a total of 696 members for 2011.  The 

breakdown of members is 469 Individual, 66 Family, 93  

Contributing, 47 Sustaining, 14 Corporate and 7 Student.  

We had 31 new members and 676 renewals for a total of 707 

members at this time last year. We currently have 1007 

members for 2010. 

 

Notice to 2010 members who have not renewed: The 
February newsletter will be the last newsletter that you will 
receive, so send your renewal shortly to avoid a lapse in 
membership.  Just a reminder membership dues are $35 for 
Individual ($45 outside the U.S.), $43 for Family ($53 outside 
the U.S.), $15 for Student (Please provide name of Full-time 
school), $55 for Contributing, $100 for Sustaining and $150 
for Corporate.  If you misplaced the renewal form that came 
in your October Crusader newsletter, just write your name 
and address on a piece of paper.  Mail your information with 
your check or money order made payable to R.C.T.& H.S. 
Membership Committee, PO Box 15143, Reading, PA   
19612-5143. 

 

 If you receive the Crusader by the US Postal      

Service, check your most recent newsletter address label to 

find your current membership year.  Please allow several 

weeks for us to process your membership if it still shows 

2010 and you’ve already mailed your payment. 

 
PUBLIC RELATIONS  

Andew Dietz   914-886-3459  Andrew.dietz11@albright.edu 

 No report. 
 
 
 



SALES  
Duane Engle 610-929-5661 rcths.dengle@juno.com  (for mail order 
questions contact Dave Heffner at 717-290-1493 
daverj1@verizon.net) 
 We have some new O and HO models for sale. We 

also have some new books on the way. The HO F-7’s from 

InterMountain have arrived. The HO C630’s from Bowser 

and the SW1500’s from PCM are expected to be released 

soon. 

 The Timonium show went well. We did $1340.00 in 

sales. The following helped with sales at Timonium: Duane 

Engle, Greg and Barb Goodridge, Jim and Carol Adams, 

Dick Lush, Gary Saggio and Sue Funk. Thank you to       

everyone that helped. 

 Next show is the Allentown Train Meet Feb. 26 and 

27, following show is our Train Meet at Leesport April 3rd. 

We need help for this show. 
 
MODELING -John Greene  215-721-3006  greene@netcarrier.com 

 No report. 
 
TRAIN MEET 
Dale Miller 610-372-3759 
 Our Spring train meet will be Sunday, April 3rd. 

 
CONVENTION COMMITTEE  

John Greene 215-721-3006 jgreene@netcarrier.com 

 Our annual convention will be held on Saturday, April 2nd.  
Please see the flyer in the January Crusader for details and ticket  
information.  

 

WEBSITE AND CORRESPONDENCE  

Norman O. Mueller 610-446-6651 rcths.questions@verizon.net 
Mike Sakal 610-777-3268 msakal@comcast.net 
 No report. 

 
ENTERTAINMENT  

Dale Woodland (215) 723-5848 dwwrdg@verizon.net 
 Tonight Dale Woodland digital program “Alco/GE 

Vintage Advertisements, March- Dale Woodland EMD   

Vintage Ads, April – Paul Kutta Jersey Central Slides, May – 

Dale Woodland Minority Builder Ads, June - Paul Kutta 

Amtrak 1971-Present slides, July Kurt Bell Quakertown & 

Eastern Railroad, October – Kurt Bell Reading’s New Hope 

Branch, December Rich Frey TBA.  
 

OLD BUSINESS 

 None. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

 Dale Woodland reports that the latest Railpace maga-

zine published two photos of our museum. 

 Dale Woodland announced a day of railroad presen-

tations to raise money for the CNJ 113 Project.  This 

event will take place on February 26th in Minersville, 

PA from 9-4. 

 Dale Woodland reported that SEPTA Silverliner V 

cars went into regular service this week. 
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Hamburg Museum Track Fund 
 

Receipts 
Current Month: February, 2011 = $1,687.00 

Total:  May 2007 thru February, 2011 = $27,863.00 

 

Payments 
Current Month: February, 2011 = $0.00 

Total:  May 2007 thru February, 2011 = $20,997.15 

Current Fund Balance = $6,865.85 

Pay Down the Loan Program 
 

Receipts 
Current Month: February, 2011 = $2,337.72 

Total:  Nov, 2010 thru February, 2011 = $6,699.72 

 

Payments 
Current Month: February, 2011 = $2,500.00 

Total: Nov, 2010 thru February, 2011 = $6,500.00 

Outstanding Balance = $90,500.00  

 

 Rick Bates raised the issue of bus tours as fundraisers 

for us, with the Museum as a destination for tours 

originating from elsewhere, and the Museum as an 

origin for Society-organized trips.  Gettysburg was 

mentioned as one possible destination for a Society 

trip. 

 Tonight’s coal bucket contained $29 and 10 pay down the 
loan envelopes.  

 

CLOSING  

 A motion to adjourn was made by Larry Mundell 

and seconded by Dale Woodland.  President Duane Engle 

adjourned the meeting at 8:42PM. 

Car Hosts Wanted:  Al Seabold, manager of 

Stourbridge Line Rail Excursions, is need of car 

hosts for the 2011 operating season.  Pay is $40 per 

day and NORAC training will be    provided.  The 

train operated out of Honesdale, PA.  If interested 

in an application please    contact Al Seabold at  

570-251-7770.  The 2011 schedule is available at 

www.waynecountycc.com. 



www.readingrailroad.org 

Mark Your Calendars 
 

 March 22nd: General Meeting of the RCT&HS at Trinity Bible Fellowship  

                 Church, Rt. 73, Blandon, PA 

 

 March 26th:   RRHM Planning Session at Trinity Bible Fellowship  

                 Church, Rt. 73, Blandon, PA 

 

 April 2nd:  RCT&HS Convention at the American Legion BINGO Hall in  

                       Hamburg, PA 

 

 April 3rd:  RCT&HS Train Meet in Leesport, PA 

 

 April 12 - 17: Modular and Sales at the Fairlane Village Mall in Pottsville, PA  

 

 
 

 



 


